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I was glad to see the 4th January Gazette editorial focus on the discussions around the proposed Northern Ireland Bill of Rights.  This is an important debate, which had until then taken place with limited public interest.  I agree entirely that there is a real danger in committees of experts producing a document which fulfils the wish lists of well-meaning lobby groups, but is ultimately unacceptable to the Northern Ireland public, and erodes democratic accountability.
I must, however, take issue with the way that the issue was presented in the editorial.  While, as a member of the Church of Ireland, I was disappointed in the lack of theological weight to the article, as a politician I feel the article contained a number of errors of analysis.  It is on these I am more qualified to comment.

By far the most serious of these was that the editor decided to see the debate over a Bill of Rights as a simple Nationalist vs. Unionist struggle.  This is simply not the case.  At the risk of oversimplifying, those arguing for a more constrained and proportionate Bill of Rights at the Forum include not only both Unionist parties but also my own Alliance Party and the Roman Catholic Church.  Those arguing for a radical Bill of Rights, shifting many powers away from elected representatives to judges and lawyers, include the representatives of the Protestant Churches.

I have no doubt that many Nationalist voters would be instinctively sceptical about the more radical proposals emerging from the Bill of Rights Forum, as will become clear as proposals gain more exposure.  By casting the debate in such starkly – and inaccurately – sectarian terms, the editor risks creating a public perception that a Bill of Rights would be good for Nationalists and bad for Unionists.  
In reality, an expansive Bill of Rights would be bad for everyone in Northern Ireland. Bad, not because it would favour one section of the community, but because it would be a charter for profiteering lawyers.  It would transfer power over even such matters as public spending from those who are, for all their faults, representatives of the people to judges and lawyers.  This is not a Unionist issue or a Nationalist issue, but a democratic issue.  To paint it otherwise risks stifling before birth a cross-community consensus committed to a more sensible Bill in line with norms in our neighbours.
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